

Contains May 2020 Minutes

June, 2020

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM MT.PLEASANT ROAD.

BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS AND WOODTURNERS May 31, 2020

Anyone wishing to submit pictures for the newsletter please send them to the editor within two days of the meeting

*****Note****

Buckeye Woodturners Meeting ZOOM online meeting May 31, 2020

> Respectfully submitted, Mark Stransky

President Brent Wells welcomed all to the May 31, 2020 meeting of the Buckeye Woodworkers and Woodturners. The meeting was held via Zoom video conferencing. Today's meeting will be a special Show and Tell meeting showcasing some of the member's recent work. There were 31 members signed in for the meeting. Dirk Falther was the meeting host.

Brent began the meeting by recognizing that this had been a very challenging year for our club. Due to the corona virus lockdown, members have not been able to meet since February. The club officers have elected to focus on the health and safety of all members and up until today not had a membership meeting. Since Camp Y-Noah has been closed for the foreseeable future, all meetings will be held using Zoom video conferencing. In addition, the annual picnic held at

Doll Lumber in June and the club fund raising auction in July have been postponed.

Tom Nellis has been working on having professional demonstrations during this lockdown period. There are many professional demonstrators who routinely conduct club demos using Zoom. This has some advantages since the club doesn't have to pay transportation, lodging and other related costs to have a professional do on site demos. It also allows more flexible scheduling with the demonstrator which could allow demonstrations at a time other than our regular meeting time. In addition, there is a substantial cost savings by using Zoom. Tom let everyone know that he was working with Jeff Hornung of St. Louis, Missouri to do a professional demonstration for the club on our regular meeting date of June 13. This will be a Zoom meeting. The topic of the demonstration is still be worked on. Jeff has several You Tube videos of his work and demonstrations and also has a website to see some of his work. The website is www.thewalnutlog.com. Dave Wells mentioned that Jeff also has an AAW video on making tops.

Brent also let members know that since the AAW has cancelled the annual June symposium there will be a virtual symposium in July. Stay tuned for more details from the AAW regarding dates and cost.

Treasurer Dirk Falther gave an update on club finances.

Buckeye Woodworkers & Woodturners Newsletter	June 2020
After a question and answer session with the members, the Show and Tell presentation was held. Each member who submitted images gave a short explanation of the work including wood species and finishing method. The members who submitted images were Bill Stone, Chuck Nunley, Dave Wells, Denny Finch, Dirk Falther, Gary Langenderfer, Hoby Horn, Jack Boggio, Jerry Schaible, Kevin Dalton, Larry Garver and Tim Niewiadomski. There were 46 different projects that were submitted. Many thanks to all who submitted work. There was a drawing for a Hartville Hardware gift card after the presentation and Jack Boggio was the winner of the gift card.	
SAFETY NOTE	
SAFETY NOTE Be sure to use proper safety equipment including eye, hearing and breathing protection whenever you are working on projects in your workshop. Make sure that you fully understand and follow the safe operating procedures for every piece of equipment that you use.	

Calendar of Events PLEASE NOTE BWWT MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE SECOND SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH BEGINNING AT 9:00AM

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS
SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE
CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN
ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS
MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM
MT.PLEASANT ROAD.

BWWT Library Online Guide brought to you by the BWWT Club Librarians, Dirk Falther and Bob Hasenyager.

The online guide lists the books and videos that are available in our club library along with descriptions on the subject matter and other useful information. Follow the link below to check it out.

http://uh.cx/uVS1S

BWWT OFFICERS FOR 2020



President
Brent Wells
330-606-6724
thegrumpywoodchuck@gmail.com



Vice President
George Barlow
330-277-6055
renebarlow22@gmail.com



Secretary
Mark Stransky
330-688-1690
mastran@neo.rr.com



Treasurer /Member Admin.
Dirk Falther
330-310-4570
dfalther3@att.net



Librarian
Bob Hasenyager
330-334-8314
bobhasenyager@gmail.com



Newsletter Editor
Keith Bellamy
330-221-2845
akbellamy@gmail.com